# Minutes of the Meeting of the Wyoming City School District Board of Education Thursday, April 11, 2024 Wyoming Middle School Cafeteria

## I. Call to Order

Mrs. Zoller called the meeting to order at 6:12 p.m.

### II. 043-24 Roll Call

The roll was called and the following members were present:

Mrs. Broderick, Mr. Feldmeier, Mrs. Yee and Mrs. Zoller

Absent: Mr. Thomas

Also in attendance Tim Weber, Ronda Johnson, Suzy Henke, and Ashley Whitely.

# III. Pledge of Allegiance

Mrs. Zoller led the Pledge of Allegiance

### IV. 044-24 Adoption of Agenda

Mr. Feldmeier made a motion to adopt the agenda. Mrs. Yee seconded the motion.

Yea – Feldmeier, Yee, Zoller, Broderick Absent - Thomas Nay – None Motion carried.

#### V. Presentation: Primary Facilities Survey Results – Fallon Research & Communications, Inc.

Paul Fallon shared results from a community survey conducted in early March. He first explained the timeline, process, methods, and estimated margin of sampling error (6.81%). Moving to the survey data, he shared results related to satisfaction of the qualify of life in Wyoming (89% satisfied), the biggest reason you moved to or have stayed in the areas (49% quality of schools), general satisfaction with the school district serving the community (74% satisfied), quality of education being provided by the school district (86% excellent/good), how the district manages budget and finances (62% excellent/good), and additional data related to how information is received, use of social media and awareness of district information. With regard to facilities, Mr. Fallon shared that 49% of respondents rated the overall conditions of all Wyoming school buildings as excellent or good, but only 29% rated the conditions of the primary school buildings as excellent or good. Results for questions on preference of the two options for primary facilities pointed towards three new K-4 buildings on the current sites, with 60% of respondents stating that this was a good idea. 35% of respondents believed that two new K-2 schools and one 3-4 school was a good idea. Given this clear direction to move forward with three new K-4 schools, Mrs. Zoller stated that the Primary Facilities Steering Committee would be meeting next week to review the data and determine next steps for the next community forum.

#### VI. 045-24 Adjournment

Mrs. Yee moved to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Feldmeier seconded the motion.

Yea – Yee, Zoller, Broderick, Feldmeier, Absent - Thomas Nay – None Motion Carried

The April 11, 2024 Board of Education Meeting was adjourned at 6:43 p.m.

Board of Education Meeting Minutes Approved by:

Jeanie Zoller, Board President

Ronda Johnson, Treasurer